Campus Climate Committee
Minutes of the meeting October 5, 2011

Present:  Deborah Hamm, Hilda Sramek, Sy Pearlman, Betsy Decyk, Marc Rich, Diane Hiyashi, Mary Ann Takemoto, Larisa Hamada.

(abbreviations:  M –moved; S-seconded, P-Passed)

MSP – approval of the agenda

MSP – approval of the minutes from September 14, 2011

Larisa Hamada, Director of Equity and Diversity, led a discussion of the CSULB Faculty and Staff Diversity Plan.  Among the topics that were discussed:

(1) The use of visiting professors:

a.  That because these are “visiting professorships” qualified people from the campus cannot be appointed to them
b. That  the use “visiting professorships” must not conflict with the Collective Bargaining Agreement

(2) How to broaden the search process.  

(a) Larisa shared with the Committee suggestions for language that can be used in recruitment and advertising to attract a wider range of applicant.
(b) Another suggestion was that the  hiring process would include demonstration of how teaching and/or research relates to the education of a diverse population of students such as at CSULB.

(c) A third suggestion was the use of various caucuses in national organizations as part of recruitment

(3) Developing awareness and cultural competencies
(a) Awareness, such as awareness of discrimination and harassment,  should apply to the whole campus, not just supervisors

(b) All people who hire others need to be informed about diversity issues, and other issues,  not just tenured-tenure track faculty

(4) Mentoring – As we hire people on campus who bring diversity to the institution, the mentoring should be supportive of the wide range of ways, some of which might be novel, in which faculty members teach and contribute to their fields.
(5) Acknowledgement that the CSULB Faculty and Staff Diversity plan itself needs to be extended in various ways.

What can be the way the Campus Climate Committee could be helpful?  A discussion ensued of effective ways the Campus Climate Committee can help everyone on campus develop cultural competencies.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, November 9 in AS 125.
These minutes have not been approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Betsy Decyk

